

# **Return to School Information September 2024**



We hope that you are all having a great summer and have made some special family memories together. As time is passing so quickly, we thought it would be useful to update you all on some key information ready for September.

We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> September.

### **Breakfast Club**

Breakfast Club will run from 7.45am-8.30am each morning and costs £2 per session starting on Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> September. As usual your child's place at Breakfast Club will need to be booked. This can be done by completing the booking form that will be sent to you before we return to school.

### **Tea Time Club**

Tea Time club will continue from September 3rd. It will continue to run based on 2 sessions. Session 1 is after school until 4.30pm at a cost if £3. Session 2 will run from 4.30-5.30pm and will cost an additional £3. Children will be provided with a snack e.g. sandwich, crisps and a drink.

If you wish your child to attend Tea-Time club, please complete the booking form that will be sent prior to our return to school

## **School Entry and Exit Times**

- School will open from 8.30am each morning and children can filter into school from 8.30-8.55am
- Register will be taken at 8.55am and any children arriving after this time will be late and will receive a late mark
- Reception and Key Stage 1(Years 1 and 2) will finish school at 3.05pm and will be collected from the designated exit points (see grid below).
- Key Stage 2 children (Years 3-6) will finish school at 3.30pm and can be collected from designated pick up points (please see grid below)
- If you have children in Rec/KS1 and KS2, the younger child can stay in school until 3.30pm and can be collected along with their older sibling.

 We have 2 entry points and 3 exit points into and out of school at the beginning and end of the school day. Please see the grid below to find out where to drop off and collect your child each day

	Entry	Exit
Reception	Reception Outdoor Area	Reception Outdoor Area
Year 1	Main gates/yard	Year 1 class door on the yard
Year 2	Main gates/ yard	Veranda door on main yard
Year 3	Main gates/ yard	Main Reception door (near Mrs Armstrong's office)
Year 4	Main gates/yard	Veranda door on main yard
Year 5	Main gates/yard	Veranda door on main yard
Year 6	Main gates/yard	Classroom door onto main yard

Please note SEND children from Y1-Y6, who have arrangements in place to drop off and collect from the main entrance each day, will continue to do so.

### **Uniform**

We are very proud of how smart our children look in their uniform and we ask for your continued support in ensuring that this continues this year.

We ask that children please wear black school shoes and **not** trainers. We also ask, for safety reasons, that **no jewellery** is worn except for a wrist watch if children wish.

### **School Facebook Page**

Please continue to follow our school Facebook page which we will use to share with you the exciting things that are happening in school, school updates and much more. If you are not a Facebook user, please don't worry. So that you don't miss out on any information, there is a live stream set up on our school website page showing all Facebook entries.

To like the page search for Our Lady of Lourdes-Shotton, the page looks like this.







2